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Welcome to 2022! Hoping you were able to catch up with family and friends over 

Christmas. We were all hoping for a different year than 2021, however we are 

still looking at many exposures throughout the country, so lockdowns will                       

continue from time to time. We will work with ACT Health and hope each time 

we can limit the inconvenience for residents to allow friends and relatives to visit 

again. Still with appointments, however visit will happen, so thatôs great. Will let 

you know when we can open again. 

COVID Testing: ACT Health set the days that testing is attended. All residents in 

A,C,D,F & H wings are on regular testing every 72 hours till day 14 of last                            

exposure, which was 29 December to date. Unfortunately, whenever we have                      

another exposure, the testing regime starts again.  

Emails: Please ensure you let Reception know if you change your email or have-

nôt received email letters from us. This is the best way to reach everyone, so 

please give us your emails Letters go to all residents in the facility that do not 

have access to email.  

The Caf® will only be open on Fridays 9am -1pm until February, so please enjoy.  

Even though we employed new staff in December to bolster our clinical team, we 

have been hit hard, as other Aged Care facilities, with exposures on the rise. We 

are trying very hard to eliminate the need for agency staff, however we do need 

their help.  

Management is aware that residents prefer someone that knows them, however, 

staffing everywhere in the Health Sector is at a critical level, so we do what we 

can. Please be patient with those staff that are dedicated and come to work. 

The Resident Meetings has been postponed to the end of January, to see if we are 

out of our quarantine. The meetings will continue every month with myself or 

Leesa in attendance if you need to ask a question or offer your comments on our 

service. Donôt forget to drop us your comments via a Feedback form or make a 

time to see us during the week.  

Lastly, but most importantly, we really want visitors and extended family to all 
be back to us healthy and well, so take care to use hand sanitizer and social dis-
tance, wear face masks when in the community.   

Kindest regards  

Kate Chew- 

THE FACILITY MANAGER REPORT 
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We hope you have had a lovely Christmas and New Year. 
The team are really working very hard to keep up with the 
workload during this exposure period. We do hope to final-
ly achieve the clinical goals planned for the next 3 months, 
even with these hiccups in the road. Looking forward to 
seeing you all again on my rounds.  

Kind regards  

Leesa Scott- 
Leesa Scottï Director of Nursing 

Kate Chew-Facility Manager  

FROM THE DONôS DESK 

HEALTH & LEISURE REPORT 
Happy New Year and welcome to the first edition of the Jindajabber for 2022! 

 We hope you all enjoyed a pleasant Christmas and New Year. We also hope you 

enjoy reading about what happened over the month of December, where we held 

many events such as the resident Christmas parties, ñChristmas Lights Drivesò and 

the return of live entertainment for Happy Hour.  Also a special mention to Rosalie 

Fewster who turned 106 years old on 16th December which is an amazing                        

achievement we had the Canberra Times come and do an interview ,  a full page                        

article on Rosalie can be found on  page  14 & 15.  

Unfortunately for the time being Bush Lounge Group activities have been                          

suspended until we are cleared by  ACT Health. We are still providing activities on 

the wings including Exercises, Bingo, coffee afternoons, Moove & Groove, Movies 

and 1 to 1 activities . As always we are providing Zoom/Facetime calls if you wish 

to use this service to talk to relatives, please    

e mail richard.cummins@jindalee.org and 

Richard can organize a video call.  Richard 

will be on leave from 12 January going                           

overseas to the USA. Richa will be filling in 

Richards responsibilities  while he is away.  

Until next Time   

Richard, Richa , Kusum ,Gary, Mary, Ella, Radhika  & Michael  
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MONTH IN REVIEW 
Christmas Parties 

This year Christmas parties were held on the 14th, 15th, 16th December. 

Most residents celebrated in the Bush Lounge and while others chose to celebrate on 

the wing. Only one relative was able to attend, this was to make sure we were able to 

keep to social distancing requirements . 

Once again we were treated to a delicious lunch and Santa came to visit. 

The theme was Australian Christmas bush with gum leaves on the table with                      

Australian bush style Napkins and placemats.  

A,B & C Wing Christmas Party  

Tuesday 14th December 


